SAS Field Trip to Mission Creek – June 16, 2012
We departed BZN at 0700 with three full cars and found more folks awaiting us in Livingston.  It was 50° at 0807 as we began our count on Swingley Rd with 7 cars and 22 people including leaders Robin and Richard Wolcott and a visiting birder from India!  Wind was fierce on the plains and McCown’s Longspurs were not to be seen or heard although a few Horned Larks crossed our path.  Luckily we found Long-billed Curlews just up the road – a pair with 4 fine chicks for our viewing pleasure.  No snipe or Killdeer called from the bog but a plethora of fine species including a Green-tailed Towhee greeted us at the Community Center.  Veerys were heard singing everywhere but Lazuli Buntings stole the show offering unparalleled views for all.  Red Crossbills jeeped as they flew across the hill walk then hastily returned with a Cooper’s Hawk in hot pursuit.  Red-tailed Hawks performed diving displays for our entertainment while Golden Eagles soared across the skies.  It was warm and wonderful at the quarry where a Common Nighthawk flew over as we lunched.  One car spotted an American Dipper as we crossed the forks of Mission Creek.  A Hairy Woodpecker was a surprise find at the pond where the Willow Flycatcher wouldn’t call to us.  We ended our flight of fancy in the shade at the Mission Creek off ramp where it was 82°.  We bid our enthusiastic crowd a fond farewell at 1445.  We tallied 64 species for the trip and traveled 116 miles round trip from the MOR. 
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